May-Jun The Murdock Family

Church Planting Missionaries to Germany

2 Timothy 1:8a Be not thou therefore ashamed of the testimony of our Lord

It is hard to believe that the year is halfway over already! We praise the Lord for all
that He continues to do here and the people God allows us to meet. At our Bible study
a few weeks ago, one of the men who attends, Clemens, walked in with a visitor. After
the Bible study, Tabitha met Anya and was able to talk to her for a long time. Anya said
that she doesn’t know much about the Bible, but she listened as Tabitha shared the
gospel and the goodness of God to His children. Please pray that God will use that

conversation in Anya’s heart. There have been several other people with whom we
have been able to engage in gospel conversations. Please pray that God will use those
seemingly small interactions, and these people will put their faith in Jesus Christ.

In May, we had the opportunity to FaceTime a 4th-grade class. Tabitha's sister works
at a Christian school and invited us to share what God has called us to do here. We put
together a package with some of our favorite German goodies and sent it early so that
the class could open it on the day we called. During our call, we were able to share
testimonies of God's work here and enjoyed watching their faces light up as they
received their gifts. Please pray that God will use our time together to develop in them
a burden to send more missionaries, encourage them to pray for missionaries, and for

God to work in their hearts to pursue missions work themselves.

~ In the past months, we have had several visitors. God’s timing is always perfect! We are
. grateful for the time we get to spend with loved ones and for the encouragement each
of them are to us. One group planned their trip so that they would be here to celebrate
Reese's 18th birthday with us.

We have a few other specific things that we would ask for help praying about. Please
pray for our family as we prepare to take our teens to teen camp in August. We will be
going to England to attend Camp Victory again. Also, please pray for wisdom and

provision as we make plans to take our first furlough next Summer. Due to our visa
restrictions, we are limited to being out of the country for no more than three months
at a time. During our time in America, we will be traveling to update some of our
supporting churches and also make preparations for Reese to attend college. Lord
willing, we will be able to get her situated in her dorm before the rest of our family
returns to Germany. While this will be extremely hard for us all, we have such peace
from the Lord!

Thank you for helping us pray for a church van! Praise the Lord, we believe God has
led us to the van for our ministry. We are currently completing all the necessary
paperwork. We praise God for the donations that have been given to put towards this
vehicle. Lord willing, we have it before camp and will be able to use it for that trip.
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